MEETING OF THE ORPINGTON BUSINESS FORUM (OBF) 
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14th June 2011
VENUE:   Orpington College
Attendance list is available on request
1. The meeting came to order shortly after 6.15 p.m, the Chairman, Gary Morris, conducted introductions and thanked Orpington College for providing the venue.  
2. There were no observations on the Minutes of the previous meeting so they were taken as written. It was confirmed that there will be a regular newsletter emailed out and a parking leaflet is now available.
3. Sgt Russell lamb introduced Annette Garrett who has replaced Danny as the second PC dedicated to the high street. There have been a high number of thefts for the period with 12 arrests being made. Free runners are still damaging many properties along the high street particularly on roof areas, evidence of vandalism and theft is causing great concern to OBF members.  Russell confirmed that these areas were not within police jurisdiction and were a civil matter for the landlords / tenants.                                                                     Mark Pollard from crime prevention attended the meeting at Russell’s request, his advice was to secure premises; use anti vandal paint; higher fencing and warning signs, also replace metal such as lead with other materials of no scrap value.                                                                                                                      Deb Wipfler offered to look at activity options for youths so they move away from the town centre – ACTION DW.
4. Giles Semper presented BID (Business Improvement District), if this was the subject of a successful vote this would be run by free standing company owned by local businesses, the aim would to be to improve services and facilities in Orpington. A fast facts leaflet was handed out to all attendees who required one. The OBF are not currently promoting BID, several members of the committee will visit other towns that have already established BID. 
5. Town Centre managers report. Cheryl Curr reported that the council will match funds raided for xmas lights up to £5k, Mcdonalds restaurant will be sponsoring the town Christmas tree this year, donations are still needed.                                                     The new library opens on July 2nd on the same day as the big dance in the square outside the college. Orpington town summer fete is to be held on July 23rd with stalls and entertainment along the high street.
6. Orpington’s finest competition 2011 starts June 15th to July 31st voting can be done by card / magazine page or online via Towntalk website, winners of each category will be featured in the local press.

7. AOB

            Orpington Methodist Church are holding a Christmas tree festival where 

            businesses can sponsor a tree and decorate it in the theme of their business,

            visitors can vote for their favourite tree. Information sheets were handed out,     

            please contact Ruth barriskill for further information.  01689 898931 or email  

            ruthie@givemail.co.uk
            August 22nd Music festival at the Priory gardens in aid of charity.
            Towntalk more members still needed to register and place special offers.
            Bromley Business Expo takes place on June 22nd at 10.00 at Oakley house, 

            358 Bromley common Bomley, BR2 8HA entry is free if you pre register.        
            The meeting closed at 19.40    

            The next meeting will be on Tuesday, 9th August 2011.  
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